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East River Esplanade between 76th St and 79th Street 
 Will Close On or About  

November 7, 2010 
 

 
 

As part of the New York City Department of Transportation project to replace the East 78th 
Street Pedestrian Bridge over the FDR Drive, the contractor will: 
 

Close the East River Esplanade between  
East 76th Street and East 79th Street. 

 
Please refer to the map on the reverse side of this bulletin to see the approximate limits 
of the Esplanade closure as well as the limits of the Construction Staging Area.  

 
The bridge at East 78th Street has been closed. To cross over the FDR Drive, please use either 
the bridge at East 71st Street or the bridge at East 81st Street.  
 
The Esplanade between East 76th Street and East 78th Street will remain closed until the project 
is completed; the replacement bridge is expected to be opened to the public by August, 2011. 

 
Questions regarding the lane, bridge, roadway and sidewalk closures, or the project in general, 
may be addressed to the Community Liaison, Deborah Howes at 347-834-7455 or 
E78thStreetPedestrianBridge@gmail.com.  
 
You may also call 311. Please be prepared to give your name, your borough, and the project 
number HBMC029R to be correctly routed to the project management team.  
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